



# Waterlow Park Trust

## Advisory Group meeting 8<sup>th</sup> May 2019 at Camden HQ

**Present:** Gabi Howard (GH) (Camden LA), Gareth Harrison-Poole GH-P, (Camden LA), Katherine Ives (KI) (Lauderdale House), Fiona Murphy (FM) FOWP, Richard Shipman (RS) FOWP, Sue Tatum (ST) (Chair), Catharine Wells (CW) (Dartmouth Park Neighbourhood Forum) Eileen Willmott

**Apologies:** Pippa Rothenberg, Ben Cook, Ian Henghes

Issue	Action
<p><b>1. Approval of minutes of last meeting and matters arising not on agenda</b></p> <p>a) Chair welcomed Gareth Harrison-Poole, head of Green Spaces, in Paul Dunphy's absence.</p> <p>b) Minutes of last meeting 13 February 2019 were approved.</p> <p>c) Inconsistencies in CIL consultation with local amenity groups prior to grant decisions discussed. Notd that matter will be arise at Camden meeting in two weeks which GH-P will attend.</p> <p>d) Older children's 'wobble bridge' repair to be reported on at next meeting</p>	<p>GH-P to report back.</p> <p>GH to report back</p>

<p><b>2. Standing Update Reports from:</b></p> <p>a) <b>FOWP</b> Fiona Murphy: report tabled. Noted that there had been no notification on planting willows on the wet grass slopes of the main meadow. In future requested that any major planting, particularly trees that affect visual aspects of the park should be discussed with TAG.</p> <p>b) Noted that new petanque pitch should be signposted.</p> <p>c) Richard Shipman, retiring as FOWP Treasurer thanked for his contribution to TAG from its founding.</p> <p>d) <b>Camden</b> presented designs for notices and new BBQ rules, plus A Boards and path stencil signs to publicise proposed new zoned barbecue areas. These were discussed and amendments suggested. Noted there will be four new BIOX bins and housings.</p> <p>e) Camden Communications plan to be circulated before hoped for start of zoning in May/ June, preferably before the Fair in the Square on June15.</p> <p>f) Volunteers from TAG/FOWP sought to be on gates for first few weekends. Camden will also allocate a Ranger to be present in the park same times.</p>	<p>CW</p> <p>GH</p>
<p>g) TAG proposed a BBQ working group to monitor events.</p> <p>h) TAG Signage Group. Sitings and funding for signposts is in hand. Formal application to be made to Camden for funding for installation.</p>	<p>CW</p>

<p><b>6. A.O.B.</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>a) Central St Martin Art Event 26 April through weekend 27/28th</li><li>b) AGM timing to be checked in constitution</li></ul>	<p>To be discussed at next meeting ST</p>
<p><b>7. Next Meeting</b> Date in May to be confirmed</p>	<p>ACTION: ST to run doodle poll</p>

